Structure in Education Task Force Meeting
The Task Force on Structure in Education met at the NADD Fall Meeting, Friday, November 6, 2009, to discuss continuing challenges as the constellation of programs with autonomy and social work identity changes. Out of the 20 present for this discussion, only a couple were deans who headed autonomous social work schools, reflecting the general disposition of social work education.

The discussion focused on strategies that might strengthen the positioning of the social work program within the larger institution. They included:

· If the institution is applying for or already received Carnegie classification as an engaged university, leverage the community connections. 

· Work to position faculty into larger university governance and service roles. 

· Accreditation can provide supports for programs. Use them. 

· Build connections with other programs in the institution to develop greater capacity for collaboration and interdisciplinary initiatives. 

· Make sure to promote talented faculty and staff strengths to the larger university, particularly to central administration. 

· Use opportunities to nominate faculty, staff, and students for awards and recognitions. Make this part of a strategic plan to promote the program. 

· As awards and recognitions are achieved by faculty, staff, and students, use these as opportunities to “brag” to the larger institution. 

· Promote programmatic successes in recruiting, retaining, and graduating minority students. 

· For institutions with an agenda to develop translational research, leverage community connections to bridge that gap of university to community. 

· Calculate hours of service provided to community (practicum hours), convert to market value with a dollar amount, and promote this. Universities love this as do public audiences. 

· Teach more general education courses to service the university and extend your influence. 

Continuing Concerns

· Proliferation of programs and concerns about quality. 

· Establishing interests of smaller and/or embedded social work programs to guide NADD in its strategic development for program support. 

· The need to benchmark workforce need as a way to legitimate program existence/expansion. 

· Need for better title protection for social workers. 

Plan

The Task Force has reported to NADD the need for a new survey to establish the current disposition of social work program structure. Since it does not appear that such an initiative will take place soon, those present thought the Task Force should take on this task. Terry Singer agreed to draft a very brief survey for the NADD listserv to gather this information and then to send to the NADD listserv.
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